
Claremont, CA, January 30, 2024 
 
 
Dr. Franklin D. Gilliam, Jr.  
Chancellor UNCG 
 
Dear Dr Gilliam 
 
The success of a program cannot be measured by the number of students or alumni. Instead, 
it must be measure by the footprint that the teachers and the university have left in them 
by creating excellent professionals committed to this area of knowledge, as are the 
professors of the program. They have proven to be committed to the academic growth of 
each student. The dedication of teachers inspires the students to do everything possible to 
improve. I thank the doctoral program for allowing me to visit there, where I found the best 
professional advice that I could find. 
 
In my opinion, due the big social and academic impact that these programs (Ph.D. in 
Computational Mathematics and Ms. In Mathematics) generate, they should not be 
discontinued. 
 
 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Diana Sánchez 
Universidad Nacional de Colombia, Manizales. 


